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a) In answers to Questions on Notice the "PHBR will be located in the office 

space adjacent to the Members and Senators Library and Reading Room on the 

ground floor of the Ministerial Wing." 

Answer: Correct 

b) What is the budget for the development of PHBR? Is work proceeding to 

schedule and budget? 

Answer: The Attorney-General’s Department (AGD) received $12 million over four 

years for the construction of the PHBR.  AGD has advised that the construction of the 

PHBR is currently on budget. 

Construction work began on 19 April 2010.  A number of factors, including the need 

to minimise noise disruption to normal business at Parliament House, have caused 

some delays, but the PHBR is still scheduled for delivery in the second half of 2010. 

c) How many staff occupy the PHBR? 

Answer: No staff will be permanently located in the PHBR.  Staff from PM&C will 

be responsible for its activation, access control, and general maintenance. 

d) Will access to the PHBR be restricted? 

Answer: Yes, as this is a secure facility. 

 

  


